Actions the Minnesota Timber Producers Association
(TPA) has taken on your behalf:
When the gavel fell on the 2008 legislative session, it proved to be another successful year for TPA members, and for the industry as a whole.  The following is a list of activities undertaken by TPA, working with like-minded organizations, at all levels of government, including the legislature and state agencies.

· Truck Weights
In a very significant victory we were able to secure enactment of increased truck weights for finished forest products.  The new provision allows an additional 10,000 pounds of finished products to be hauled with a sixth axle, a permit, and other conditions.  

· Biodiesel Exemption – Logging Equipment
Logging equipment was exempted from all biodiesel mandates.  Straight diesel may now be used in all off-road woods equipment.  The exemption sunsets on May 1, 2012 and does not apply to trucks used in logging.  
· Paved 9-Ton Roads
Legislation was enacted that increases the combined weight limit on paved 9-ton routes to 80,000 pounds.  This includes county roads, unless the county decides to proactively post the road lower.  
· Removal of 73,280 Cap on 9-Ton Roads

This artificial cap was removed, which allows the industry to operate efficiently at maximum loads and reduce the risk of being ticketed due to an antiquated cap.

· Bonding
$3 million was provided for state land reforestation, $1 million for state forest roads, and $3 million for conservation easements.  

· DNR Appropriations
With the state being confronted with a nearly $1 billion deficit, TPA was successful in preventing any General Fund cuts to the DNR Division of Forestry.  
· Implements of Husbandry
Legislation was enacted specifically including vehicles used exclusively for timber harvesting as eligible implements of husbandry.

· Permanent School Trust Fund Advisory Committee

The committee is charged with preparing a report recommending how school trust lands can be managed to secure the best long-term economic return for the trust fund.  

· US Forest Service Funding Secured

TPA worked with Sen. Coleman and his staff to secure an extra $2 million in timber sale funding for the Superior and Chippewa National Forests this fiscal year.  Sen. Coleman personally spoke with the acting Secretary of Agriculture about this issue.  This successful effort should result in a significant increase in the number of cords being offered for sale by the two forests.
· Greenhouse Gas Cap & Trade
A “cap & trade” program for the state that would have significantly increased electrical costs was stopped after legislation to create a program was substantially modified.  TPA worked with others and played a significant role in achieving this result.  

· “Share the Road” Drivers Ed Component
Through participation with the Minnesota Trucking Association’s Truck Safety Summit, TPA helped identify the need of increased emphasis on driving around trucks in driver ed programs.  Legislation was enacted requiring driver ed programs to provide this training.

· Increase in DNR Timber Sale Offerings
DNR Division of Forestry is working toward an increase of offered timber from 850,000 cords in FY2008 to an estimate of 900,000 in FY2009.  The DNR continues to work toward a target of 1 million cords yearly, a goal identified by the Governor’s Task Force.  TPA participated in the Task Force and continues to work with the DNR to make sure the goal is met.
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